
 

 

 

February 12, 2019 

 
President Donald J. Trump 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 
Washington, DC 20500 

 
Re: Relationship with North Korea 
 
 
Dear President Trump, 
 
I am writing to you to express my deep appreciation for the work you continue to do with Chairman Kim 
Jong Un of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea (DPRK) to bring a final end to the Korean War and 
the division that has separated North and South Korea. As a Korean bishop of The United Methodist 
Church, I have long prayed for peace between our nations and reconciliation on the Korean Peninsula.  I 
once more wish to commend your leadership and endorse your commitment to peace, prosperity, and 
security for Korea and the world. 
 
There is so much division and animosity in our world today.  Our Christian scriptures offer blessing to the 
peace-makers, and peace within Korea and between the United States and North Korea will be a powerful 
witness to what is possible.  I encourage you to continue to explore every avenue for reconciliation, 
restoration, healing, and sustainable peace. 
 
I continue to encourage the clergy and laity of the Wisconsin Conference of The United Methodist Church 
to pray for the future of our country and our world, and to pray for good relationships between the U.S., 
North Korea and a reunited North and South Korea.  This growing relationship between the U.S. and North 
Korea is a wonder example of what can be accomplished. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Hee-Soo Jung, PhD 
Bishop 
 
HSJ:drd 
 


